Regular Calumet City Council Meeting
Calumet City Council Room
Tuesday August 16, 2022
2:00 P.M.
Mayor Tuorila led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Mayor Tuorila called the meeting to order at 2:00 p.m.  

Present: Mayor Tuorila, Councilmembers Tim Zaren, Dan Strand and John Vaudrin. Also present: Clerk Serich, Public Works Supervisor Bob Hoshal, Street Maintenance worker Bill Berger and Librarian Melanie Lefebvre.

Motion by Zaren to approve the agenda with the additions, Resolution #22-08-11 a resolution accepting and approving various donations so far this year $41,096.97; Discuss rental ordinance and violations; Discuss using solar panels on roofs, seconded by Vaudrin, all in favor, motion carried.

Motion by Strand to approve the minutes of the July regular meeting with the correction of spelling Learson to Learmont, seconded by Vaudrin, all in favor, motion carried. 

Motion by Strand to approve the July Clerk & Treasurer Reports & bills, Receipts $106,972.82, Disbursements $83,280.22, Investments $9,770.65 and total checking balance $286,101.32, seconded by Vaudrin, all in favor, motion carried. 

Motion by Tuorila to approve and adopt Resolution #22-08-11 a resolution accepting and approving various donations (list in resolution) received so far this year in the amount of $41,096.97, seconded by Zaren. Roll Call vote as follows: For: Mayor Tuorila, Councilmembers Strand, Zaren and Vaudrin. Against: none. Resolution was declared duly passed and adopted.

Meeting Attendance and Reports:
Greenway Recreation Bd: Strand reported that the Blandin Foundation turned down a grant for the arena. The Budget is set. Figure skating and flag football starts in Sept.
Cemetery Bd:  No report.
MCWWTP: No report.
WMMPB: Zaren reported that there are no changes with the Canisteo and Hill Annex Pit water rising.
Greenway Fire Bd: No report.

Department Reports:
Public Works: Bob reported that the Mesaba Bike Trail was mowed, the garbage picked up and the cracks were filled in. Thursday they will sweep before the Tour on Sat. Aug. 20th. The storm drains are cleaned out. Greenway Township dug them out and cleaned up by 3rd Ave & Gary St. They weed whipped and chemicalized the sidewalks on Hwy #12. The city hall steps were fixed. They hung up the flower basket hangers and filled the large flowerpots with dirt to put flowers in for the Kids and Cars in the Park event. The curbs have been painted. They brushed the alleys and filled in a crack that washed out, put grass seed at the Take A Five Park and purchased garbage cans for the event. The council approved the front steps of city hall to be painted with sand in the paint and put strips for traction, repaint the handles black and fill in the crack on the sidewalk in front of steps. The council approved them to start moving the burn pile over to the other spot by 3rd Ave. Discussed the purchase of a walk behind weed trimmer. Mayor Tuorila will look online. We are waiting for Mn Power to come and put in electric at 916 Gary St. We are still waiting for Mn Energy to come and put in a gas line for the generator at the pump house. 

Engineer: Alan Johnson discussed the televised sewer on Gary St. there are a few joints off set and should be replaced or repaired before or in conjunction with next year’s county project. We will give him a jump drive of the sewer lines between 2nd Ave. and 4th Ave. He will give us an estimate on this project.
Discussed the Mn Rural Water lead line inspections that need to be done on each service line and what kind of funding there might be. Discussed the RAMS form letter to the State to hold a special session for a bonding bill because there are projects that could not be done. We should have something ready. Our priority is from the water tower to Morgan St.

Library: Melanie reported that money is coming in for the Kids and Cars in the Park Car/Bike Show Event. We are gathering prizes and planning a pie social.

Comments/Requests from the floor:
Gary Scherf discussed his property (old Calumet Chev. building and North parking lot) and stated he has four cars that are licensed and insured parked on his parking lot and he is checking into getting a dealer’s license and wants to have a car museum. He stated he is getting collector’s plates for more of his cars. The council approved neatly parking more cars that are licensed.
He also stated that the sailboat will be gone in a day or so and that someone parked vehicles on his property without permission and they will be towed.

Dave Mortenson discussed plans for his property (old Calumet Chev South parking lot). He would like to have a U-Sell parking lot, flea markets with food trailers set up and maybe in the future, a café. The council approved if it’s kept neat and in order. Discussed the city ordinances and differences between Commercial and Residential.

Dave Olson owner of the old Calumet Service Station discussed the city ordinances for businesses and would like copies of all of them. He will need to submit a request for them and pay for the copies to be made. The ordinance book is about four inches thick. Businesses can put cars on parking lots not licensed if they are selling them or waiting to be worked on in the shop.

Vern Danielson discussed the boats, campers and lawnmowers in his yard. One camper has been moved. He said he is keeping the pontoon boat as a deck. Clerk Serich will look up the Zoning Ordinance on decks.

Police Services Report: 36 hrs. .5 hrs. owed to us.

Utility Shut offs: 16 shut off notices will be sent out.

Blight/Nuisance Notices: Clerk Serich will send a letter to the landlord of the Post Office building to fill in the hole in the walkway into the Post Office and to clean up the garbage and debris in the back along city hall. Discussed the Wilson rental, the council said to give another ticket to the renter and the landlord for the unlicensed car and garbage piled up in the yard. Discussed the Trailer Coach Ordinance. The council directed Clerk Serich to contact the attorney about a time frame for parking on property.
Discussed Amberley Schneider’s property at 754 7th Ave. there is a camper on the street, a fish house in the yard with lights on and garbage all over the yard. There was also a call before you dig to install a fence but they did not request a zoning permit. The Nashwauk PD will be contacted about it along with William Ziegler unlicensed vehicle, Jedidiah Berg unlicensed vehicles, Travis Frank garbage and junk all around the house. Marc Peluso’s rental needs to be ticketed for dogs barking non-stop.


New Business:
Discussed the Itasca County Park & Recreation Commission survey. Mayor Tuorila will do it. Ideas: safety, updated playground equipment, baseball field dugouts, pavilion replaced and a water source at the Take A Five park.

Motion by Zaren to approve $200 for Grace House services, seconded by Vaudrin, all in favor, motion passed.

Discussed the use of solar panels on a garage roof. The council had no objection to it.

Clerk Serich will check on the electric bills to see if there is any difference with the mini-splits in use.


Mayor Tuorila adjourned the meeting at 4:05 p.m. Tuesday, August 16, 2022.



Respectfully Submitted,					Approved,




April Serich, City Clerk					John Tuorila, Mayor
